WE ARE ‘REACHING HIGH’

Governors’ News

The governors’ newsletter of Fairlands Primary School and Nursery
Issue 6                                        www.fairlands.herts.sch.uk                          December 2008

Dear Parents/Carers,
As chair of governors I would like to thank you for your continued support for Fairlands School which has, along with the efforts of staff, helped to make this a successful term. The end of term activities showed the hard work being put in all round. I particularly enjoyed the nativity presentations from Reception and Key stage I. I am sure all who saw them will agree. As governors we are of course committed to the continuing progress of the school, and we want to see even more involvement from parents. Please contact us with any comments or suggestions. Next year promises to be an eventful one, and an exciting development will be the coming of the Pre School. 

Best wishes to you all for a happy and peaceful Christmas!

Regards

Michael Downing
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NEW STAFF AND NEW PARENTS FIRST TERM
We had a few new members of staff and a new influx of parents join us at the start of this term. We hope that they have found their first term at Fairlands an enjoyable one.

We’re sure that they will have been astounded at the amount that goes on at Fairlands during December and that they will be looking forward to a well earned rest over the Christmas break. 

There was also a reshuffle at the start of the academic year and part of this included a new team in the Foundation Stage. The team have made a fantastic start to the school year and everyone seems to have settled in very well. The setting has been re-organised and looks great, the whole learning environment is superb. The team have worked incredibly hard in getting it to this standard in such a short amount of time.  Admission numbers are up for the Foundation Stage so we’re sure that many will enjoy their hard work. Thank you!
PRE SCHOOL OPENING

As most of you will be aware we are proud to say that we have a pre school opening in the Lower Building in January 2009. There has been an incredible amount of work involved in getting this started. 

After a rigorous selection process including presentations, interviews, and setting inspections the governing body awarded the contract to Nicky Mutch and Tricia Scotcher. We are confident that they will enhance our Early Years provision and that they will offer an excellent service to the local community.

The governing body would like to take this opportunity to welcome Nicky and Tricia to Fairlands and we wish them luck.  

KS1 DECORATION DISRUPTION

Most people know how much of a headache it can be when you decorate or renovate your house – living out of boxes / dust everywhere / not being able to put things in their normal place…the list can go on!

Imagine what that is like when it involves lots of small children and having to ensure that their daily routines are kept to as normal as possible. For most of this term we have had building work and decorating going on in the Lower Building. The work is now complete and we’re sure that the staff in the Lower Building are breathing a sigh of relief. 

We would like to say thank you to the staff who have coped with the constant disruption marvellously. It hasn’t been an easy term and both staff and children have managed throughout the classroom changing and general disruption amazingly. We hope you all agree that the building is looking great.

GOVERNOR TRAINING

This term the governing body took part in a training session on the “Improving Schools Programme” which Fairlands is a part of. The aim of the programme is to raise standards and improve teaching and learning across the school. Our school effectiveness advisor and a strategy consultant explained the programme to us and described the support they will be giving on behalf of the Local Education Authority. 

We discussed in detail the importance of the “Reaching High” targets, which the teaching staff set across the school. They are a fantastic tool for learning and are very easy for parents to be involved in too. Each classroom displays the targets they are working toward and the targets change at the start of each half term. The targets are sent home via book bags and are explained fully with helpful hints at the bottom of the page to help you assist your child in achieving them. There is a huge amount of work involved in the setting and monitoring of these targets and it’s a great way to get involved in your child’s education. If anyone has any questions about these targets please ask your child’s teacher.

During our meetings and governor visits we will be monitoring these targets and seeing how we can help the school to reach high and achieve them.

NEW PARENT GOVERNORS

Two new parent governors joined us during this term. We welcome them both to the governing body and look forward to their contribution. They would like to take this opportunity to introduce themselves to you all.
Dave Gray

As my son has just started his life of full time education at Fairlands School I feel passionately about him and his peers receiving the highest standard of education possible.  Becoming a parent governor has enabled me to support the work of the management team in achieving their motto of "Reaching High".  I also feel that my 15 years corporate management experience and 9 years in the Royal Navy will help me make a positive contribution to the welfare of the school and it's growing reputation within the Community.
Keith Smith

I have 2 children one at the school presently and one who left 5 years ago and has, actually, just finished at Barclay school, (am I that old? Oh my!) . I work as an Area sales manager for a large manufacturer now, but have previously run sales departments in the motor trade. Some time ago I took time out to go to America and work on a facility for Disabled adults and children, it provided holidays / respite care for them and gave them the opportunity to get out of their daily routines and some were even in, quite, Victorian type institutions. During the day I worked as a maintenance man and at night I was part of an entertainments team, I would be playing guitar round a campfire one night and then DJ'ing the next. After two years I got homesick and came back to England a much wiser and more tolerant person. 

I have quite a sporting background, I am proud to say that I have played both Rugby, and cricket at county level I also studied Karate for a number of years, unfortunately a serious injury prevented me from perusing any of these sports as a profession but I still try to keep quite fit and active.

I considered the role of parent governor after a chance conversation with one of the other governors, who felt that my experience, both, in my personal, and business life could prove to be useful to the board. I grabbed the opportunity to apply and when I was successful I was delighted, it may sound like a cliché but if my experience, whatever that is, can be of use to an organisation that is, currently under funded, undervalued, and under achieving then that's OK!  If, along with the other governors I can aid the teaching and support staff in whatever fashion its needed than that to is OK! But, overall, if together we can make a difference in the education and therefore, ultimately the future lives of the children that attend the school then this above all would help me feel that I had achieved something.

If you have any suggestions or queries you would like to raise with governors, please use the suggestion box, placed by the school office.

























































































































